
CARLTON-ON-TRENT PARISH COUNCIL 
 

Minutes of the Extraordinary Meeting of  
Carlton-on-Trent Parish Council held in 

The Village Hall, Main Street, Carlton on Trent on  
 

Tuesday 2
nd

 June 2015 at 7.30pm 

 
Present:  
Cllr T Cooper (Chair), Cllr N Fletcher (Vice-Chair), Cllr J Clark, Cllr M Eley, Cllr F Jerome, Cllr M 
Martin, Cllr R Whate, C Cllr B Laughton, and D Cllr S Michael  

 
1) To consider any apologies for absence 

None 
 

2) To receive any declarations of interest in items on the agenda  
FJ and NF expressed an interest in the planning application 15/00806/OUT 

 
3) Open forum to receive questions and comments relating to the planning application 

below from members of the public 
None 

 
4) To consider any planning matters 

a) Planning applications to discuss 
i) 15/00806/OUT Dwelling at Scotfield Sutton on Trent 

FJ and NF left the room. 
There was some discussion about 

 The size  

 The proximity to the neighbours property 

 Access via the neighbouring property drive  

 Removal of trees 

 Whether the property was in Carlton with its restricted Planning policy or Sutton 
which had more scope for new build and in fill. 

 
RESOLVED: NOT to object to the planning application 15/00806/OUT  
(proposed by TC, seconded by JC, carried by majority against the proposal to object) 
 

b) To feedback information from the Martifer visit 
FJ and NF returned to the meeting. 
NF reported that Martifer had responded to each objection raised by the council but did not 
actually provide any new material. They did however offer to provide details of other solar 
farms built on a similar gradient to address concerns and they were open to suggestions 
regarding planting to reduce the visual impact from Castle Hill. 

c)  To determine who will attend the Planning Committee Meeting on June 9th and speak 
on behalf of the Parish 
TC offered to speak at the meeting. 

 
5) To consider new arrangements for payment of Village Hall fees 

Paying in cheques for the village hall has become an issue and therefore a request was made to 
reduce cheque payments, eg to one payment at the year end. 
 



RESOLVED: To pay the year’s Village Hall hire fees in full following the March meeting. 
(proposed by TC, seconded by FJ, carried by majority) 

 
6) To raise any other business which may need to be included on the agenda of the next 

meeting 
MM raised the point that cycling groups were putting arrow stickers on the village signs as route 
markers but not removing them. It was felt the only way that this could be dealt with was by 
mentioning it to groups when races were in progress and that this need not be a future agenda item. 
 

7) To note the date of the next meeting 
The next meeting will be the regular council meeting on July 7th. 
 
Meeting closed at 8.30pm 

 
 


